
Notice of Determination
To:  Office of Planning and Research 
P.O. Box 3044, Room 212 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 
State.Clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov

From:  California Regional Water Quality 
Control Board, San Diego Region 
2375 Northside Drive, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA 92108 
Contact: Lisa Honma 
Phone: 619-521-3367

SUBJECT: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of 
the Public Resources Code.

State Clearinghouse Number (if submitted to State Clearinghouse): 2019011042

Project Title: San Diego State University Mission Valley Campus Master Plan Phase 2 Project

Project Applicant: San Diego State University

Project Location (include county): Southern terminus of Fenton Parkway, on the western 
boundary of the Mission Valley Campus located at 9449 Friars Road, San Diego, CA 92108, 
San Diego County (latitude 32.778363° and longitude -117.126360°).

Project Description: The San Diego Regional Water Quality Control Board issued a Clean Water 
Act section 401 water quality certification (Certification No. R9-2021-0174) to the Project Applicant 
to construct an extension of Fenton Parkway onto the 172.13-acre future Mission Valley Campus 
site to connect Street A for the purpose of improving multi-modal circulation for the campus. To 
facilitate the road extension, the existing pipe culvert will be extended approx. 100 linear feet 
downstream from its current terminus and a new headwall and 768-square-foot riprap dissipation 
pad will be constructed. Compensatory mitigation will be provided at the San Luis Rey Mitigation 
Bank and an on-site restoration project on Murphy Canyon Creek.

This is to advise that the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region, a 
Responsible Agency, has approved the above-described project on September 14, 2021 and 
has made the following determinations regarding the above-described project.

1. The project will have a significant effect on the environment.
2. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of 

CEQA.
3. Mitigation measures were made a condition of the approval of the project.
4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan was adopted for this project.
5. A statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project.
6. Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

This is to certify that the final EIR with comments and responses and record of project approval, 
or the Negative Declaration, is available to the General Public at:  
San Diego RWQCB, 2375 Northside Drive, Ste. 100, San Diego CA 92108, ph. 619-521-1990 
(Electronic File No./PIN 861764).

Signature (Public Agency):   Title:  Executive Officer

Date:  September 14, 2021 Date Received for filing at OPR:  
Authority cited: Sections 21083, Public Resource Code.
Reference Sections 210000-21174, Public Resource Code.
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